REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, December 13, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the Hornell Fire Department, Broadway, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Fire Captain Frank Brzozowski, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA and Jason Jordan, The Spectator...

By Parmeley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held November 8, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By: Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby appoints Frank Brzozowski to the position of Fire Chief effective January 10, 2019.

Carried – Ayes All

BY: Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby approves the reinstatement of Chris Kramer, of 51 Oak Street, Hornell, as a Call Man for the Hornell Fire Department.

Carried – Ayes All

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$411,396.11 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- The Codes office presented 2 properties that have been declared unsafe and will be demolished. They are both privately owned and the owners have contracted with the demo company.
- Chief Smith reported that Greg Kramer is finishing up paramedic school. Smith said that they had received a few calls for heart attacks during deer season. The Chief informed the board that one of the trucks will need to be replaced within the next year. It is a 1997 and was purchased in 1998.
 Brzozowski reported that the ambulance retro fit is in the final stages and will be here after the first of the year.
- Code Officer Bud Burdett said he is working on the final narrative for the Zombie Grant. The state wants to look at the stats and possibly do another grant.
- Chief Murray said Officer Losecco will finish the academy at the end of next week and will then be on field training for 6-8 weeks. Last Saturday, officers took part in the "Shop with a Cop" at Wal-Mart. The event was a big success officers volunteered their time and even used their own money for some of the purchases.
- Mayor Buckley said that he and the commissioners will be interviewing this afternoon for one of the openings at the police department. They will also begin interviews for the fire captain position that is now vacant with Brzozowski taking the Chief position.

By Parmley/Richardson **RESOLVED,** that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:22 am.

Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk